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Dedicated to Good Golf and Fine Fellowship

The good, the bad and the ugly . . . . and, we’re not talking about
my golf game!

The good: There are a number of “goods” to report this month.
Membership continues to rise and interested parties contact us
monthly to get more information regarding our group. We were
mentioned in an article in “Simply Buckhead” in which Claude Rhen
represented the group well. Find the article at (https://
simplybuckhead.com/fun-long-after-60/). Additionally, we’ve filled
some vacancies on our tee-box committee and related to that, we’ve
implemented a workable interim solution to Bear Creek by simply
turning number 8 into a par-5 from the tips. We have had good in-
terest in the CPR training (the first of two sessions will have been
completed by the time this newsletter publishes). And, we are get-
ting fairly strong interest in our early commitments for the Member-
Guest (interest indicated for at least 24 of the 30 rooms currently
blocked at the time of this writing). See the website for more info.

The sad: We’ve sadly lost two members/former members in March.
Both Jim Hood and Bob Smith passed and are now teeing off on a
course with broad fairways, few hazards, and easy greens. The club
has shared condolences with their respective families and has made
donations to the charities of their choice in their honor.

The bad: Slow play. We’ll keep fighting this time-bandit until we
conquer it. We incorporated a number of initiatives in our play de-
signed to reduce slow play such as: Moving the ball one club length,
no closer to the hole, while staying in the same condition (in the
rough, etc.); playing “ready golf” (which means when you’re ready
to hit and it’s safe to do so, go ahead and hit even if another is fur-
ther from the hole but not yet ready to hit – and be as prepared as
you can be to hit your next shot before you get to your ball); and
not counting stroke AND distance for lost balls, picking up at double
bogey, etc. However, even with all of that, we still manage to have
some groups fall one or two full holes behind. DON’T BE THAT
GROUP!

President

Larry Fauconnet

LHFauconnet@gmail.com

(678) 654-2594

Confinued on page 2



If you fall back a bit, speed up play a little to catch up. If you get to a par-4 and the group in front
of you is off the green – you have fallen behind. Put yourself on the clock and pick up your pace.

The ugly: It’s happened again. An “irregularity” regarding the close-up pins. This time two of our
members were negatively impacted when someone removed the close-up pin from the designated
hole at Providence (we assume in order to putt along a path where the pin was set) and accidentally
failed to return it to its proper location on the green. If there are irregularities such as this regarding
close up pins, our current policy on the tables is to award no one the points associated with the pin
in question. The same is true when someone puts their name on a pin for the wrong flight. We’ve
explored a variety of other options/scenarios regarding how to adjudicate these matters and this
policy is really the only way to be equally fair to all impacted players. I’m asking the rules committee
to consider whether or not we need to develop a more formal approach to this issue. Regardless,
please return pins to their proper location on the green if you move them to putt, and
make sure you mark the correct pin for your flight if you manage to find yourself closest
on the green. Trust me when I say these seemingly simple things can be disappointing to the im-
pacted members and can become nightmarish for the tables!

Some notes from the tables:

1) If you have been pre-registered but are going to cancel, please ensure the table captain is in-
formed as soon as possible (text, email, or call);

2) In the past we tended to cancel only due to impending weather. Now, with pre-registration, if it
becomes apparent that we won’t have enough to play, common sense suggests that we cancel
those rounds as well. We’ll do our best to get the word out to try to get enough players for a round
on those low-registration days.

We are continuing to get pressure from courses. The more Playership we have, the greater our bar-
gaining position!

Confinued from page 1

In Memorium

Lest we forget, this golf we play is just a game. A game we enjoy as often as we can. These members passed

away this year and no longer have that opportunity let us not forget them. Let us offer this golfer’s prayer…

“For all the times I have swung a club, for the many friends and the game I love, for the patience I have found in sand or
rough, for the excitement of making the shots though tough; for success is not measured by holes in one; but by the times
that are shared when having fun.

Lord would you grant me one last request; to play You a round of the game I love best.”

Jim Hood member since 1995

Bob Smith member since 2000
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As Larry has stated, one of our primary areas of emphasis this year is membership. We have experi-
enced a decline in membership over the last few years. Some of the decline can be attributed to the
pandemic, but there are other factors at play as well. We are attempting to identify those factors and
the steps required to arrest the decline and attract new members. More on that later.

I recently searched the SGAA archives, courtesy of Ted Pogue, in an attempt to find clues that might
help in developing a membership strategy. That attempt was not productive for the simple reason that
during most of our history membership was not an issue. In fact, membership was strictly limited.

Much of the history of SGAA is included in the New Member Handbook, but here are some additional
facts, including some intriguing trivia.

1. Membership peaked at 445 in 1997. There was also a one year or longer waiting list.
2. It was not unusual to have 150 players in tournaments.
3. Guests were not permitted until the late 1990s except for member/guest tournaments.
4. Members were initially required to play 6 rounds per year. The group played only once a month and

matches were played at the original Bobby Jones course, the first public course in the Atlanta area.
5. The required number of rounds was eventually increased to 15. Exceptions were permitted during

certain years for Golden Age member (over 65) and Emeritus members.
6. Players were allowed to request exemption from the minimum rounds requirement for health or

medical reasons of the member or his immediate family. The archives indicate that extensive docu-
mentation for exceptions was required.

7. There was a vigorous discussion of metal spikes in 1998. They were not banned, but were seriously
discouraged.

8. Although computers were in limited use as early as the mid-1980s, most reports were manually pre-
pared through the early 2000s.

9. Manually prepared reports of awards were made in newsletters, which were delivered by US Mail, as
late as the early 2000s. The names Frazier, Goldsack, Fruit, Gabert and Thompson (H) appeared on
reports frequently during the 90s.

10. In 2000, awards were made in gift certificates. Apparently this was not popular and the practice was
discontinued quickly.

11. And finally, the room rate at the Howard Johnson for the member/guest in Dillard in 1999 was $48.

SGAA has a rich tradition, and it’s up to each of us to assure that the tradition continues.
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Vice President

Ron Wade

Ron3392@aol.com

(706) 318-2379
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EVENTS FOR

APRIL 2023

________________________

All tee times

are 8:30 a/m

April 3

MON: 8:30 a/m

Honey Creek $30

April 5

WED: 8:30 a/m

Southland $32

April 6

THUR: 8:30 a/m

Bear Creek $36

April 10

MON: 8:30 a/m

Browns Mill $32

** CPR TRAINING DAY **

April 11

TUES: 8:30 a/m

Smoke Rise $35

April 12

WED: 8:30 a/m

CC of Gwinnett

April 17-19

Out of Town

Little Ocmulgee State Park

April 20

THUR: 10:00 a/m

BOARD of DIRECTORS MTG

April 24

MON: 8:30 a/m

Crystal Lake $35

April 25

TUES: 8:30 a/m

Cotton Fields $28

April 26

WED: 8:30 a/m

Panola Mountain $30

Secretary
Ted Pogue

tandgpogue@att.net
(404) 281-6158

We begin April 2023 with 206 active members and 34 inactive mem-
bers. The inactive members have until March 31st, 2023, to pay their
dues and a late fee to be reinstated. Two Members have passed away
in March, Jim Hood and Bob Smith.

This is the list of inactive members who I have not had a response
from. If you know any of these feel free to contact them and let me
know their status and why they are not renewing their membership.
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#956 Jim Adams

#1325 Dan Bailey

#1183 Fred Bradley

#1141 Bill Coulson

#1368 Robert Feldman

#904 Bob Gardner

#101 Marvin Gibbs

#1375 Marc Hunt

#686 Cliff Johnsa

#1231 Jim Majersky

#1093 Jim Mitchell

#754 Jack Mixon

Keep up the good work on the new applications. We are accepting ap-
plications for 2023. Application forms are available at each registration
table or by contacting me.

New applications should include a check for $50 to insure membership.

MAKE SURE THAT ALL THE BLANKS ON THE APPLICATION
FORM ARE FILLED OUT. MAKE SURE THEY ARE EASILY READ.

Continue to ask your friends and neighbors if they would like to join us.
Get your blank applications from the registration tables. New applicants
must have two (2) sponsors.

SEE YOU ON THE COURSE!!!!!!!!!!

ENJOY THE FINE FELLOWSHIP AND GOOD GOLF!!!!!!!



Editor

Steve Puster

steve.puster@gmail.com

(678) 262-7541
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Rambling from Tee to Green

1— Arrive at the golf course in plenty of time to check in with the Table. If you are the first in your foursome to arrive, complete the scorecards (no more than two

players per card) for your group and turn them in with the table fee (currently $5 per member) and await your check in completion. No scorecards will be accepted

without full table fees.

2 — After receiving your score cards following the Table check in immediately go to the pro shop and pay the appropriate green fees.

3 — If carts have been designated by the course for a particular hole grouping put your clubs on the designated cart; if carts are not pre-assigned by the course

select an empty cart.

Scoring is defined in the By-Laws and various “handicap” points are given for your score on each hole and is as follows:

Bogey—1 pt. Par—2 pts. Birdie—3 pts. Eagle or Hole in One—4 pts. Double Eagle—5 pts.

A SHORT COURSE FOR NEW MEMBERS AND A REFRESHER FOR OTHERS



 
           Little Ocmulgee State Park and Lodge 

80 Live Oak Trail 

Helena, GA   

 

April 17,18, 19, 2023 

Monday Tee-Time 12:30 pm (EST) 
           

 

Guests are welcome.  Bring a friend, a family member, a neighbor.  The more the merrier. 
RESERVATION DEADLINE: April 3, 2023. 

Packages include the following: 

Two- or three-nights lodging, golf, dinners, breakfasts, & lunch on Tuesday. 

All roommate must have the identical packages!       
Check your Choice 

OCCUPANCY PACKAGES PRICE PER 

PERSON 

SUNDAY 

ARRIVAL 

SINGLE 3 Days Golf, 2 nights, meals 475.00 $595.00 

DOUBLE 3 Days Golf, 2 nights, meals $360.00 $425.00 

CALL FOR  ADDITIONAL PACKAGES    

                          

Name: _______________________________________SGAA Member Number ______________ 

 

Guest: _______________________________________Guest Stroke Handicap ________________ 

 

SGAA Roommate: _____________________________SGAA Number_______________________ 

 

All reservations, including Sunday, must be made through SGAA. 
NO REFUNDS AFTER RESERVATION DEADLINE APRIL 3, 2023! 

 

Monday Tournament will be four man teams A,B,C,D.  

Dogfight format.  Tuesday Tournament will be two 

man Teams.  A/B players against A/B players.  C/D 

players against C/D players.  Dogfight format.  

Wednesday Tournament will be an individual dogfight 

format.  

 

Make Checks Payable to SGAA 

Mail Reservation Form and Check to: 

Danny Boyles 

P.O. BOX 390506 

Snellville, GA  30039 



PAR 3 TOURNAMENT

HONEY CREEK

WEDNESDAY, MAY 10th

8:30 a/m
Special $10 table fee

It’s great that you long hitters can get 250+ yards off the tee; but how good is your short game?

Don’t think you’ve got it where you want it to be? Then it’s time to get it together because in a few
short weeks you’ll be put to the test.

That’s right; SGAA is holding another Par 3 Tournament at Honey Creek on Wednesday, May 10th.
This will be a shotgun start at 8:30 a/m. Special $10 per player table fee applies for this event.

Payouts will be the same as our normal dogfight tournaments plus a low gross for each flight.

There’s only a few short weeks left to dial in those distances and hone your aiming skill before this
event.



              APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 

 

(Applicant must be Georgia Resident & at least age 55 in the month of the 

year of his admission) 

 

First: __________________ Middle: _________________Last: _______________  

 

Address: _____________________________________________   

 

City: _______________________ State: ____   Zip: _________  

 

Home Phone # _________________    Mobile Phone # __________________ 

 

Age: _______   Date of Birth: ______________ 

 

Nick Name: _____________________ Wife’s Name: ____________________ 

 

E-Mail Address: ______________________________________ 

 

Retired? _______   Occupation (Prior to retirement or at present):______________________ 

 

Average score last ten rounds: ________.  

How many rounds of golf did you play during the last year? ____________ 

 

Are you willing to periodically assist the Officers and Committees of the Senior Golfers Association of 

Atlanta in tournament and other association activities? (Yes or No) ________ 

 

It is my understanding that the Senior Golfers Association of Atlanta is governed by its Officers and 

Board of Directors as outlined in its Constitution and Bylaws.  It is further understood that, should I 

be found in violation of the rules of golf as outlined in the current USGA Rules Book or the 

Constitution and Bylaws of this association or display unsportsmanlike conduct while participating in 

any S.G.A.A. function, my membership will be subject to immediate termination by the Board of 

Directors. 

 

Signed: ______________________________________ Date: ______________ 

 

Sponsor’s Affirmation: (Sponsors must be members of S.G.A.A.) 

 

Name: _________________________#_______ Signed: ________________________ Date: ________ 

 

Name: _________________________#_______ Signed: ________________________ Date: ________ 

 

This application signed by two sponsors, both of whom are members of SGAA, should be mailed with 

a check for $50.00 made payable to SGAA, to: Ted Pogue. 800 Ridgeway Road, Covington, Ga 30014. 

$25 will be applied cover next year’s dues and $25.00 for the initiation fee on membership acceptance.  

Annual dues are $25.00 each year after initiation. 

 

1/1/2019   SGAA WEB SITE 

 



General:

Lake Junaluska was chosen as our venue for our annual Member-Guest outing for 
2023 based on three key factors:

• Value: The average cost per couple – not counting additional for the guest 
outing(s) – came in at just over $1,000 including lodging, two dinners (each), 
three breakfasts (each) and golf. When taking into account the significant 
increases in lodging and dining costs over the past few years, this is a relative 
bargain. The closest contender cost nearly $1,300 per couple. AND, October 1 
starts the fall “season” (high prices) in the Smokies – we got Sept. pricing!

• Convenience: The venue is only about three hours from Snellville, which is 
about the geographic center-of-mass of our membership.

• Quality Golf: The old part of the course – the original nine holes – harkens 
back to the days of Francis Ouimet. The course is challenging enough for “A” 
players while not being too challenging for “D” players. It should be fun for all.

• The availability of non-golf fun:  In addition to the rose walk that encircles 
the lake and other activities available at Lake Junaluska, the artsy town of 
Waynesville is only minutes away, where folks can spend some time strolling 
the historic main drag full of shops and restaurants. Options for the non-
golfing guests, while still to be finalized, are likely to be a mid-day cruise 
around the lake followed by light fare at a lake side venue; and/or a shopping 
trip into Waynesville (or perhaps Asheville, still working on these details). 
And, we’ve been told that we may serve wine, beer, and Champaign at our 
dinners. 

SGAA Member-Guest at Lake Junaluska, NC  1-4 Oct, 2023



The 18-hole Lake Junaluska Golf 
Course in Waynesville, North 
Carolina is a public golf course that 
opened in 1919. Lake Junaluska Golf 
Course measures 5,108 yards from 
the longest tees. The course 
features 5 sets of tees for different 
skill levels. 

Lake Junaluska Golf Course first 
opened for play in 1919 as a 9 hole 
challenge. In 1994 the course was 
expanded to 18 holes.

Most of the holes on this this short, 
fun, eighteen hole course are wide 
open and provide an experience 
that is challenging enough for our 
“A” players while being not too 
challenging for our “D” players.  The 
older part of the course is 
somewhat flatter than the newer 
part. The pro told us that the course 
had two distinct personalities. As 
we played it, we saw that he was 
right.

The Golf Course at Lake Junaluska



Par for the course from the back tees is 68 and from the forward tees is 69 - though our treatment 
of the course will bring it up to 71 or 72 as we turn the longer par-4s into par fives. From the back 
tees, the course plays to 5,108 yards. The longest hole on the course is # 7, a par-5 that plays to 
485 yards from the back tees. The shortest hole on the course is the par-3 #15 that plays 101 from 
the back tees.

As a mountain course, there is some elevation (more than the Waynesville Inn Golf Resort, but less 
than Smokey Mountain by our estimation). The most challenging hole is the par-4 16th hole, 
which has been featured in Golf Digest due to it’s challenging nature. The challenge was created 
by the power company taking advantage of its right-of-way and placing several poles on top of a 
hill that dominates the left-center of the fairway. We’ll be giving away a free sleeve of balls to any 
who can birdie this baby (though, it will be easier the second time you play it – it looks more 
intimidating than it really is).

As a point of reference. Dave, Ron and I played the course and we all would have made our points 
(+/- 1). 



We currently have 30 lake-facing rooms blocked at the Terrace Hotel at Lake 
Junaluska. The Terrace Hotel offers modern comforts and breathtaking views of 
the lake.  We currently have 14 rooms with 2 queen-sized beds, 12 rooms with 1 
king-sized bed, and 4 handicap rooms with 2 double beds. 

Nestled in the heart of Lake Junaluska, the hotel has 105 guest rooms and is 
directly across a road (not a very busy road) from the lake-front venue where 
we’ll be dining on Sunday and Tuesday evenings. Being on the lake, the Hotel is 
also convenient to the Rose Walk which encircles the lake and a gift shop (also in 
the building where we’ll be dining). 

We’ll be taking advantage of the Terrace Hotel’s dining room for a hot buffet 
breakfast on all three mornings of our stay. 

The Terrace hotel also features a large great room with rocking chairs, board 
games (chess, etc.) and a large stone fireplace. 

The hotel is located less than five minutes driving from the golf course. 

The Terrace Hotel at Lake Junaluska



SGAA Member-Guest 2023
Lake Junaluska, NC

Lake Junaluska Conference & Retreat Center
91 North Lakeshore Drive, Lake Junaluska, NC 28745

1-4 October, 2023

• Challenge yourself with three rounds of golf at the historic, 
103 year-old Lake Junaluska Golf Course.

• Lodging in lake-front rooms at the Terrace Hotel offering 
breathtaking views of the mountains and lake.

• Enjoy three hot buffet breakfasts at the Terrace dining room 
overlooking the lake. 

• Join us for two group dinners (Sunday & Tuesday) in a private 
space overlooking the lake adjacent to the Terrace Hotel

• A boat-tour of the lake followed by a light lunch and/or a 
shopping trip into Waynesville are being arranged for guests 
on Monday and/or Tuesday. (Price to be determined)

Occupancy Price 

Single $895 per person

1 Player + 1 Non-playing 
guest (Couples, etc.)

$1,045 per couple (player+
non-playing guest)

Shared room – 2 players $650 per person*

*Shared room per-person rates require two people to split the room expense. If only one 
comes, that person will need to cover the total single occupancy rate per room)
** Additional packages/adjustments may be possible if available on a case-by-case basis

All packages include:
• 3 rounds of golf per players
• 3 breakfasts and 2 dinners per person

8:30 Tee Times 
each Day

Name:_______________________________    SGAA Member#_______________
Guest:_______________________________    Guest Handicap (if applicable)____
SGAA Roommate:______________________   SGAA Member#________________

Make Checks Payable to SGAA
Mail Reservation Form & Check to:
Larry Fauconnet
4439 Foxfire Crossing
Stockbridge, GA 30281

Golf Format: Dogfight
• Monday: Four-man teams (A,B,C,D)  
• Tuesday: Two-man teams (A/B vs. 

A/B & C/D vs C/D)  
• Wednesday: Individual dogfight

Registration Deadline is August 15th. No refunds past registration deadline. 

Registration Form

Check 
Option

Check Preference

1 King

2 Queen

Handicap (2 
Double)



Shortly after sitting down at the computer he noticed his email inbox was beginning to get full.
Nothing unusual about that as it was seven days away from a regularly scheduled in-town tourna-
ment and pre-registration opened today and he is a Table Captain. (When you pre-register on the
SGAA website, like you should, an email is sent to the Table Captains who then log those emails
pertaining to their particular tournament day)

He logged each of the emails in according to time sent and began filling out his worksheet. A four-
some, a threesome, a single, and next was a double. His worksheet rows were numbered consecu-
tively from 1 to 25 the first email went into row 1, row 2 was the threesome and the single. The
double was noted as to the time received and put aside awaiting at least a single to complete a
threesome.

So far, so good; then one of the Table Workers calls to advise a foursome had sent an email regis-
tration directly to the Worker outside of the website channel for registration. Now the Captain
needs to know who’s in the group [name and member number] being registered as well as the time
the email was sent. The worksheet needed to be adjusted accordingly.

Another email arrives in the Captain’s inbox with a threesome that includes two Table Workers. A
group with 2 Table Workers gets a priority placement; so the worksheet undergoes another adjust-
ment.

This becomes the day-to-day routine for the Table Captain for the next five days until the online pre
-registration closes. Now the Captain is tasked with determining how many players (members and
guests) are expected and notifying the course of that number. Once the Course has been advised
as to what to expect, each player is entered into the Table Computer and the group assignments are
posted on the website in preparation for tournament the next day.

Come tournament day, there are several players who did not pre-register and just showed up to
play. These extra, or unexpected players, are assigned to any threesomes; as needed to complete a
foursome. Or they are put together as a new group and assigned to the back of the pack.

The Course and the Table are expecting 43 players; but as the check-in progresses there’s at least
one group that hasn’t shown up nor have they notified anyone they won’t be making the tourna-
ment. This creates additional – unnecessary -- work for the Table. Let’s try to lighten the load, so
to speak, and let someone on the Table know you won’t be playing as soon as you can.

And that is a glimpse into the life of a Table Captain in the week preceding a tournament

PRE-REGISTRATION
(Or what goes on behind the scenes)

Editor’s Note: I was vocally opposed to the idea of pre-registrafion and made no bones about it. The Board of Directors listened to 

all the comments and decided to let John and Danny test the idea on the Tuesday morning Table. There were some minor glitches

during the test, but once the test period was over the Board decided to implement pre-registrafion for all of our tournaments.  I

have seen the error of my ways and now fully support pre-registrafion — IT WORKS!
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